
EGRA objections to Mayor 

Dear Mayor Johnson

We write to register objections to the proposal to establish a major IKEA store on the site of the current Sainsbury supermarket in Greenwich. 
 

The typical huge shed will replace an award-winning store design that did at least try to address environmental concerns in this traffic-choked but increasingly residential part of the borough.  A small, but tragic, loss will be of the nature reserve planted to the rear of Sainsbury and well maintained by them.  It is a secret corner of life in an area that may otherwise be described as a wasteland.  The answer by IKEA to this wanton destruction, to chuck a few bob at a larger nearby wetland, is trivial and contemptible.  For ducks and fruit trees money does not talk.

Our most serious objection is to the increased traffic that this regional store will generate.  The developers have argued that (a) traffic will be lower than that of the two existing stores and (b) that 40% of visits will be by public transport.

The store is proposed to serve much of Kent as well as parts of London; the Sainsbury and Comet stores were local.  The only other IKEA store built as a city store is at Croydon.  I understand that there the public transport proportion is only 25%.  In short, we do not believe the traffic predictions of the developer.  TfL have sufficient transport planners to check IKEA's self-serving projections.  You and your staff are in a perfect position to understand that the resultant increase in vehicle traffic around an area which already has major generators (Blackwall Tunnel, O2), and suffers from periodic acute congestion, will be intolerable.

I ask you will trust to your previous judgements about developments such as that proposed, and reject this application.

Yours


